

Advocacy. Integrity.

Quinn M. Ross Direct Dial: (519) 524-5532 x211 Direct Fax: (519) 524-8438 qmross@rossfirm.com

April 22, 2008

Ms. Kristen Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

VIA EMAIL boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: EB-2007-0050 – Expert Report

Please find as a part of this email transmission a letter from our expert Mr. Edward Brill of SEA Limited.

These letters are sent by way of request for the Board's indulgence respecting a delay in supplying our expert's report.

We can advise from conversations and from his letter, Mr. Brill is in the process of completing the report but has had some serious difficulty in meeting the timelines set for the following reasons:

1. Mr. Brill received much of the information required to prepare his opinion on the 14th of April 2008. This was due in part to a delay at customs of the interrogatory materials.

2. Mr. Brill's work schedule has him in various jurisdictions in the United States where he is unable to complete his report due to a lack of office resources and the availability of peer review.

We request that the board grants a further indulgence of time so that we may provide a report which will be cogent and comprehensive.

Finally, the Fallis Group and Ross Firm Group will voluntarily respond with dispatch to any interrogatory that any party, board or intervenor may have, notwithstanding that formal time for providing those interrogatories may have elapsed.

Yours very truly,

The Ross Firm PC

Per:

Quinn M. Ross

QMR/tbm

c. HONI

c. Intervenors

